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INT. NO.  954:

By the Speaker (Council Member Vallone).

TITLE: 

A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York in relation to the duties of assessors in assessing real property. 

ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:
Amends §11-207 of such code. 


Today the Committee on Finance will hear Int. No. 954, a proposed local law which would amend the City’s Administrative Code to alter the duties of assessors who assess real property for purposes of the property tax. 

Background

The City’s tax on real property is based on the fiscal year, which runs from July 1st until June 30th.  The City Charter §1507 provides that the taxable status of real property in the City be fixed for the succeeding fiscal year on January 5th (the “taxable status date”).  Thus, it is the status of a parcel of property on January 5th of a given year on which the assessment for purposes of the following year’s taxes is based.  Currently, assessors of real property are required to personally examine each parcel of taxable real estate in the City at least once during every three assessment cycles or years.  They are required to personally examine every parcel of non-taxable real estate at least once every fifth cycle.  In addition, assessors must update their assessments on each parcel of property in the City (whether taxable or not) every cycle or year.  

Under Administrative Code §11-201, those in charge of each borough assessment office are required to furnish to the Commissioner of the Department of Finance, under oath, a list of the taxable real estate in the City identifying each parcel and listing their valuation of the price for which the parcel would sell if it were vacant, as well as the price for which it would sell with the improvements thereon.

Int. No  954

Int. No. 954 would amend §11-207’s requirements to provide that assessors would have to personally “examine” each parcel of taxable property in the City every year.  In addition, the proposed local law would make it the responsibility of each certified assessor who has been given district responsibilities to furnish under oath to the Commissioner, the list of taxable real estate with their valuations, for the taxable property in the district for which he or she is responsible.  Finally, the proposed local law would limit the number of properties for which each assessor was responsible and to which each assessor would be required to swear, to no more than four volumes or one percent of the assessment of the City.

The proposed local law would take effect immediately, and would apply to assessment rolls prepared on the basis of the January 5, 2003 taxable status date for purposes of the fiscal year 2004 property taxes, and for each year thereafter. 
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